Minutes of Selectmen's Meeting June 7, 1976

All three Selectmen present Edward C. Clarke, present. preseding

Dorothy Lang met with the Selectmen to discuss the possibility of having fireworks and a barbeque at Gregg Lake on the fourth of July. The Selectmen have reservations about parking and the safety of shooting off fireworks in such a congested area. They asked her to arrange a meeting with Barry Proctor, the author of this plan, and the Selectmen. This is a very attractive program and the Selectmen only oppose the congestion of people in the area chosen.

Francis Donavan spoke to the Selectmen about the responsibility of the Town and State as it pertains to abbutting sidewalks and roads. He has a problem on the edge of his property.

The Selectmen checked the analysis of B. O. A. expenses and asked the secretary to send a copy to Emery Doane, Chairman of the Board of Adjustment.

David Ross met with the Selectmen about his son Timothy and the expenses incurred by him through the State Welfare Program. Mr. Ross stated that he would not be responsible for a 17 year old boy who is not going to school and hanging around living on welfare, he believes that the boy should go to work and pay back these expenses himself. The Selectmen will check further and get back to Mr. Ross. Later Mr. Ross called and informed the Selectmen that his son was no longer living in the home that the State had placed him in and expected the Town to pay for.

Chief Craig met with the Selectmen they asked him how he felt about the Fireworks at Gregg Lake. His feelings were that there was not enough area to have such a celebration. And he said that if such a celebration were to be held he would have to know the particulars before next week in order to prepare for it. That is, extra Police.

John Grant reported a dog tied to a tree over by Route 123 for a couple of days he will investigate.

The Selectmen agreed that the first Monday of each month should be reserved for an administrative meeting. The secretary will write up an advertisement and after it is aproved by the selectmen will see that it is published in the paper. This new policy will be effective July 5, 1976